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  POINTS  
     from the                        POINT                                                                                                          

CONGRATULATIONS to: 

• Stephen Clark (Saturday) 

• Dave Irving (Sunday) 

 - on recently qualifying as Watchkeepers 

• Don’t forget the Training Evening on 9th January 7.30 (bar from 7pm) 
when Nick Reed (Thursday) will be speaking on ‘The Tanks that Swam -  
The Valentine 75 Project.’ 

•  For those who haven’t been on Watch recently, the new binoculars are 
now in place. 

• Award's Presentation tea at the Emmanuel Baptists' Church at 3pm on 
Saturday 19 January, for the Christmas Tree Festival.  We have been 
informed that the money raised by the festival this year will go in part 
to Swanage NCI. Well done to all involved. 

• How many times, and when, have you seen dolphins this year? Visitors 
often enquire, but we don’t have a  complete record. Let me know if you 
have. Please avoid duplication. 

MG

The first occasional newsletter was 14 November. This is its new look.


